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Competition rules
• ‘Adult or family’ means that adult and family entries will be judged together as one category.
• ‘Child’ is 12years and under 
• Garden produce must be grown in Waiatarua (we’re lenient with boundaries but no tomatoes from Nana’s in Henderson 

or pumpkins from Uncle Joe’s in Kumeu etc.)
• Baking categories may be taste-tested by judges and afterwards will be auctioned off by silent auction (all proceeds to Hall 

Tables).

Come to the Waiatarua Autumn Festival 
When?  This Sunday, the 26th of March!

Are you entering a competition?  If so, remember to bring your entry to the Hall (911 West Coast Rd), between 8.00am and 
10.00am on Sunday morning.  The Festival opens at 10.00am and the Hall will close for judging at 10.30am.  Fill out the entry 
form on the back page or make your own.  There is a gold coin (adults) or silver coin (children 12yrs and under) fee for each 
entry, and the money will go towards new tables for the Hall. 

Competitions:
GARDENING:
3 varieties home-grown fruit 
and/or veg (Adult or family; child)
3 home-grown fl owers all the 
same variety (Adult or family; child)
Largest Pumpkin by weight
(Adult or family; child)
Tallest sunfl ower 
(under 5yrs; 5 - 12yrs)
Largest diameter sunfl ower
(under 5yrs; 5 - 12yrs)

BAKING:
3 scones (open individual)
Sponge cake (open individual)
Bloke’s chocolate cake (no age limit)
Kid’s plate of biscuits 
(under 5yrs; 5 – 8yrs; 9 – 12yrs) 
Home brew ginger beer 
(open individual or family)
CRAFTS:
Homemade card and envelope (under 5yrs; 5 - 8yrs; 8 - 12yrs; adult)
Needlework (hand or machine, up to 500mm X 500mm) (child; adult)
Decorated egg (under 9 yrs; 9 - 12yrs)

Local Female Firefi ghter Brings Home Two Gold

Waiatarua’s deputy chief fi re offi cer, Helen Longley, returned home from last month’s 
World Firefi ghters Games in Hong Kong with two of New Zealand’s twelve gold medals, 

one for indoor rowing and the other for squash (masters).  This is the second time Helen has 
taken part in these international competitions, and she plans to attend the 2008 games in 
Liverpool.  It was 2004 at Sheffi eld where she picked up ‘a silver’ for squash. 
Helen says she has only visited Hong Kong on one other occasion for a very short period, in 
transit.  This time around she “met lots of people, had fun and enjoyed sightseeing”.
Helen has been a member of the Waiatarua Fire Brigade for 10½ years, initially joining 
when the brigade was short of volunteers.  She says her thoughts then were… ‘This could 
be interesting’.
Helen’s full-time employment at Longley Printing keeps her busy, but she still manages to 
dedicate four or fi ve hours a week to the fi re brigade and spends extra time keeping fi t on 
the squash court.
Since its conception in 1990, with New Zealand hosting the fi rst, World Firefi ghters Games take place bi-annually.  They are 
designed to provide fi refi ghters from all around the world with an opportunity to share experiences and fortify comradeship.  
The games are widely regarded in the fi refi ghting community as mini Olympics, where like-minded people are able to meet 
and compete.  At least fi fty sports/games are available ranging from a variety of track & fi eld and ball game competitions, 
to specialist activities.  
Helen Longley is quick to shed the limelight and mention that Angela Munroe from Otahuhu also brought home gold, in 
‘Toughest Firefi ghter Alive’ (women’s division).
And let’s not forget Kerry Chislett was the second Kiwi home in Seattle’s Tower Stair Climb challenge in the USA.  His time for 
the trot up to the 69th fl oor was 16 minutes and 38 seconds - in full fi refi ghting kit with breathing apparatus.
- Thanks guys and gals, for an amazing effort; and for putting us on the map!  Ed.

Five Candidates to Stand for Waitakere Ward
Nominations have been received from fi ve candidates to stand in the Waitakere Ward by-election to be held from Thursday 
30 March to 12 noon on Friday 21 April 2006, under the First-Past-the-Post Electoral system by postal vote.  Nominations have 
now closed.   The candidates are: Carl Harding (For A Fresh Start), June Kearney (Independent), Christine Shepherd 
(Independent), Gary Stewart (Independent) and Denise Yates (Independent).
“Candidates’ profi les will be sent out with voting papers between Thursday 30 March and Wednesday 5 April 2006,” says 
Darryl Griffi n, the Electoral Offi cer for Waitakere City Council.
Preliminary Residential and Ratepayer Electoral Rolls closed at 5pm on Nomination Day, 2 March 2006. Electors enrolling 
after this date will be entitled to apply to the Waitakere City Council Electoral Offi cer, at the Civic Centre, 6 Waipareira 
Avenue for a Special Vote, during normal offi ce hours from Tuesday 28 March 2006 until the close of poll at noon on Friday 
21 April 2006.
Get information about the Waitakere by-election: Call 0800 ENROL NOW (0800 36 76 56) - Visit the Elections Website  www.
elections.org.nz - Phone the Council’s 24-hour call centre 839 0400
All correspondence should be addressed to: Darryl Griffi n,  Electoral Offi cer, Waitakere City Council, Private Bag 93 109, 
Henderson, Waitakere City.

Advertising and Community Notices
Commercial advertisements are welcome and can 
be arranged by contacting Korstiaan Prins via Email 
korprins@xtra.co.nz or phone 814 1850.
Community Notices are free to fi nancial members 
2006, January to December.  Any queries about 
membership can be answered by phoning the 
treasurer - Rod Maunder on 814 1831

Handyman Services
- Many years experience
- Any work considered
- No Job too small

Contact Les on 814 1130

The names of our current co-ordinators are listed below.  If 
you haven’t been approached yet and would like to belong 
to one of these groups, give the co-ordinator a call.

Neighbourhood Support

Denis Graham
Atarua Gardens 814-9706

Ross & Kath Mullins
330 Forest Hill Road 814-9402+Fax

Jenny McGee
886 West Coast Road

814-9954
jenny.mcgee@xtra.
co.nz

Margaret/Paddy 
Marshall
19 Raroa Terrace

814-9859

Sandy McConnell
550 Scenic Drive 814 9962

For more information about
Neighbourhood Support

take a look at the website at www.ns.org.nz

• consultation & medical treatment
• surgery
• radiology (X-rays)
• ECG
• measuring & monitoring blood pressure
• dental services (ultrasonic scaler & 
 micromotor)

• microchipping
• housecalls
• selected Pet Foods & requirements
• easy parking

Hours: Mon-Fri  8.30 - 6.30pm
  Saturday  9am - 12noon

Phone  818 4104  for an appointment

WEST COASTWEST COASTWEST COAST

Veterinary Clinic - 546 West Coast Road, Oratia

Copy needs to be in the hands of The Editor,
by WEDNESDAY 12th APRIL, 2006

Robin Essex, 13 Bendalls Lane, Waiatarua. 
Phone 814 1850 - E-MAIL: robsx@free.net.nz

MARCH - APRIL NEWSLETTERThe WRRA Committee would like to thank

Longley Printing Co. Ltd.
29 Bruce McLaren Rd Henderson - Ph. 837 0729

for their support in printing this publication.

Cafe/Restaurant

Great menu selection
Magnifi cent views

Open Thursday to Sunday
for Lunch and Dinner

Brunch Saturday and Sunday

Ph 814-9622
573 Scenic Drive, Waiatarua
www.waitakereestate.co.nz

Thinking of Selling?
General enquiries and after hours 

appointments are my pleasure.

Michelle Stanborough
Sales & Marketing Consultant

 Res: 814 9707
 Mob: 021 605 996

LOVE REALTY LTD. MREINZ A MEMBER OF THE
HARCOURTS GROUP

LAWN MOWING: - Local, Reliable.  Phone Eric 837 2333.

Advantages of being a WRRA member?

Show your membership card at the following 
businesses for a 10% discount

(does not apply to already discounted or sale items).

Glen Eden Landscape Supplies
293 West Coast Rd. Ph: 818 6129

Elevations Café
12.00pm till late - Scenic Drive Ph: 814 1919 

(applies to max 2 adults per visit)

Colourplus Paint & Wallpaper
Glenmall, Glen Eden Ph: 818 8263
Elkes Wine and Food Market

113 Sturges Rd. (Sat 10.00am-5.00pm)

ATARUA GARDENS BED & BREAKFAST:  No room for your 
out of town visitors. Phone Carol or Denis on 814 – 9706 
for quality accommodation at an affordable price.

OTIMAI: - Events and training centre is available for hire 
(Guides Auckland) and is open to view by appointment.  
Please phone Cherie and Graham to view 814 9992 or 638 
9060 for bookings.
THE ORATIA COMMUNITY CHURCH : On the corner of Parker 
& West Coast Roads.   Activities - Bible Study and Prayer 
Group:  Tuesdays 1.00pm. - Fellowship (trips, meetings 
etc.):  2nd Thursdays of each month.
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The Waiatarua Community Hall  

For booking enquiries phone
Michelle Stanborough on 814 9707

The Waiatarua Community Hall is available for corporate 
functions and meetings.  The hall is in very good condition 
with a new kitchen and new comfortable chairs and has 

an idyllic bush setting.  

LIMITED

Over 25 years experience providing powerful, 
cost effective and successful print solutions. 
FREE CONSULTATIONS AND FRIENDLY ADVICE

Services include: new business start ups, logos,
invitations, menus, brochures, business cards, trade
shows, newspaper and magazine advertisements.
In fact anything that can be printed can be done!

Ph 814 9796. Email bizart@xtra.co.nz

15%
DISCOUNT
for WAIATARUA

AND ORATIA
RESIDENTS

   Flair For Music ?
Recording studio available

Compose and record your own CD
for any age / any style.

Lessons available for drums, bass, guitar,
audio engineering, computer setups, advice 

and more.

Phone David on 814 1144
or email peace@ihug.co.nz

CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENT:  - Kenneth Smith from the 
Waitakere Methodist Parish will be leading a series of 
Lenten Studies on Tuesdays, March 21 & 28 and April 4 
& 11, between 1.00pm and 2.30pm in Oratia Combined 
Church hall.  All welcome.

WESTERN QUILTERS CIRCLE ANNUAL SHOW: -Kelston 
Community Centre.  March 24 -26, 10.00am – 4.00pm.  
Entry $3.00

Library Report
New this month: 
‘Three Cheers for Inventors’ – this is a great book.  
Supposedly meant for children, but I thoroughly 
enjoyed sharing it with our grandchildren.
‘The Unknown Soldier’ by Neil Hanson.  This is the 
story of a British, American and German soldier and 
how the concept of the grave of the Unknown Soldier 
came to be.
‘The Night Watch’ by Sarah Waters (author of Tipping 
the Velvet).  This book is set in wartime Britain.
Plus new books by James Paterson, Bryce Courtney, 
Karen Robards & Joanne Trollope to name a few.
Come in and see us or reserve on-line jaws@clear.
net.nz
New Residents Guide: If you are a recent arrival in 
Waiatarua and would like a copy of this, please call 
into the library, 911 West Coast Rd. or ring 8141999.
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Eileen Powell    Garden Group

From the Editor Robin Essex From the President Dave Pocock

BRICKBATS  and BOUQUETS
Sponsored by the Fairy FlowerShop, 

423 Titirangi Road, Titirangi  Phone 817 3780

Fire Brigade Ian Ford

Rain Days Wettest Day Total Year to Date

Mountain Road 7 9th (4 mm) 15mm 127 mm

Brabant Road 11 284th (2 mm) 10mm 122 mm

Quinns Road 11 10th (4mm) 15mm 94 mm

Forest Hill Road 15 9th (6 mm) 12mm 120 mm

Auckland City 9mm 86 mm

Waiatarua Rainfall  (February 2006)

Following the recent WRRA elections, I fi nd myself sitting 
in the editor’s chair once again – a good time to review 

what this publication is all about.  The answer would surely 
have to be “community”.
The night Mayor Bob Harvey presented to Waiatarua ‘where 
the city is at and where it is going’, a huge penny dropped 
for me.  Suddenly, all those controversial letters to the 
Western Leader faded into insignifi cance.  As I see it, this 
man is guiding us through the re-invention of Waitakere 
City, based upon the beauty of our own precious Ranges.  
He talked about the transformation from “Edge City“ to 

”Eco-City”.  I heard the passion in his vision of creating a 
heart for this city, with beautiful public buildings and parks 
that will become a legacy for future generations.  What a 
gift to leave our grandkids eh?  
I remember years ago when we fl ed the Big Smoke to raise 
a family in Oamaru… I spent the fi rst few weeks taking 
artistic snapshots of all the amazing old ‘Oamaru stone’ 
buildings and the stunning public gardens.  My very young 
son (pushchair-ridden) took it all in nonchalantly, but I was 
in absolute awe of the architecture and design gifted by 
generations before.  
From Council level to the frontline of our very own little 
community, I see more of the same – people with vision & 
commitment who care about the environment and human 
relations.  These are folk willing to go that extra mile – the 
ones putting in ‘discretionary effort’ (a new term used for 
ideal employees).
What more could we ask for as residents of Waiatarua?  
We have a generous family who print this newsletter for 
free, a guy who goes out of his way to keep our roads safe, 
a playcentre to nurture our littlies, a man to inform us of 
how much rain falls and a drama group to entertain.  Our 
library keeps us literate, the Garden Group encourages green 
fi ngers, Neighbourhood Support watches over us, the Fire 
Brigade puts out our fi res & pulls us from wrecks and Arataki 
provides beautiful places to explore.  Every ‘letter to the 
editor’ received confi rms that people care, humanity is alive 
and we are all individuals with diverse but fertile views.

Hi all… What a month it has been - with Resource Consent matters, Ward Boundaries, the AGM, and 
The Fire Brigade Play.
I have had contact with concerned residents of Raroa Terrace about what would appear to be an anomaly.  
It would seem that resource consent has been granted to build a 5 metre x 5 metre garage on land 
designated as road reserve.  The residents have written to council and at this point a reply is awaited.  
We will monitor this, and look forward to a satisfactory result which I hope to report on next month.
The Council held an information meeting, regarding the proposed changes to Ward Boundaries for 
the current Waitakere Ward, in our Hall on the 14th of February.  I am pleased to say that this was the 
best-attended meeting of the four held.  Unfortunately, very few Waiatarua residents were among 
those numbers.  Although advertised in this newsletter and by the Waitakere City News, I counted 
(apart from committee members) fi ve residents.  Are the rest of us happy for somebody else to make 
decisions on our future for us?
The following week was our AGM - a successful night, although once again local residents conspicuous 
by there absence.  Apart from committee, there were seven.  If you are one of the many that did not 
attend these or other meetings we have held, I would like to know why there seems to be a lack of interest 
and would appreciate a phone call, e-mail or letter (anonymous if you wish).  At the AGM Mayor Bob 
Harvey gave an interesting and informative presentation on Waitakere City past, present and future; 
after which we all had the opportunity to ask him questions on various matters. 
We have an elected committee for 2006/2007, which is the 2005/2006 committee minus Molly 
Whittington and Jeannette Ziesler.  Molly and Jeannette stood down this year due to family commitments, 
and I thank them both sincerely for the valuable contribution they have made.  Both have agreed to 
complete projects that they are already involved in – Molly, the Autumn Festival; and Jeannette, the 
Wastewater Management committee.
As we lost two, gained none and we were already one short… we have a predicament in a number of 
areas.  Mainly: our constitution calls for a quorum of six at committee meetings.  With only a total of 
eight, we run the real risk of not reaching quorum which could mean non-meetings.  We now have eight 
people doing the workload of eleven, remembering that those eight are all on their third term and there 
are bound to be others not seek re-election in the future.  There is no new blood coming in to carry 
on or inject new ideas into the system.  I ask anybody who has even the slightest interest in joining us 
to give it serious thought.  I know the word “committees” conjures up horrible thoughts, but generally 
speaking we are a friendly bunch that has fun along the way.  It is not ALL political and in fact not all 
of the present committee get involved in the political side, as quite a large part of our involvement is 
socially orientated eg. Community Breakfast, Autumn Festival etc.  Anyway, don’t take my word for it.  
Phone any of the present or immediate past committee members for their thoughts.
On a happier note… the Fire Brigade held a three-night season to full houses of “Phone 1125J Greatest 
Hits”, in which yours truly played the part of a gay newspaper reporter.  It was a lot of fun!  The fi rst 
performance was put on for the United Fire Brigade Association conference, but they didn’t tell me 
until after I had agreed to play the gay reporter that the venue was a K Rd. transvestite nightclub.  Still, 
we survived.
That’s it for now.  Don’t forget the Autumn Festival.

A quiet month for the Fire Brigade - which is always good!  It’s our extra-curricular activities which 
are newsworthy.

Congratulations to Helen Longley, who won two of New Zealand’s twelve gold medals at last month’s 
World Firefi ghter Games in Hong Kong.  An outstanding effort!  Her events were squash and indoor 
rowing.
This week Kerry Chislett was the second Kiwi home in the Seattle Tower Stair Climb challenge in the 
USA.  His time for the trot up to the 69th fl oor was 16 min. 38 sec. - that’s in full fi refi ghting kit with 
breathing apparatus, and includes a stop to change cylinders.
And of course our play “Phone 1125J Greatest Hits” concluded after one performance for the United 
Fire Brigade Association conference and three nights at Waiatarua.  The venue for the UFBA show was 
changed at the last minute – to ‘Finale’ in K Rd.  A transvestite nightclub is certainly a bit of a change 
from our normal home.
Recent calls:  
8:41 pm, Thu 8 Mar – Scrub fi re, Lion Rock, Piha.  Handled by Piha crew.  This was apparently started 
by fi reworks.
12:52 am, Sun 12 Mar – Car and scrub fi re, Mountain Rd.  Not content with stealing a car and trashing it, 
these criminal masterminds found it necessary to back it into the bush before they torched it.  Fortunately 
there was only a 4 or 5 metre radius around it damaged.
Contacts:  Always phone 111 for fi res or other emergencies.  Otherwise contact Ian Ford (814 8871), 
Helen Longley (814 9855) or Karl Nuttall (814 8871).

The Arataki Rangers Roundup 
It is with considerable gratitude that we farewell our Student Ranger staff.  Over the summer months 
they have bolstered the ranks of the fi eld Rangers, assisting in a wide range of duties and gaining 
invaluable experience.
The Volunteer Celebration at Cascades Kauri was a great success with an excellent turnout enjoying 
the activities and lunch provided by the local Rangers. 
All major contract work is now completed at Rose Hellaby House and is well worth a visit.
The Education Programme is off the ground for another year with hundreds of excited students indulging 
in the variety of programmes on offer.  Any questions as to how your school can become involved may 
be directed to our Education Department on Ph: 817 0085.
In response to several tragic accidents involving fi shermen at our West Coast beaches earlier this year, 
the ARC is providing Rock Fishing Safety Advisors on select days at the most popular west coast beaches 
- to educate fi shers and demonstrate correct equipment.  On duty until Easter, it is hoped these advisors 
will have a positive infl uence on those most at risk.
Happy trails everyone.   Ka kite, The Arataki Rangers

The bouquets go this month to those two hardworking 
ladies, Molly and Jeannette, leaving the ranks of the WRRA 
committee  - for their special effort and contribution to 
the community.   

The editor would like to send the brickbat to a naive 
female hitchhiker, in the hope she might “wake up”.  Just 
after delivery of the last newsletter, this young lady was 
seen hitching a ride on West Coast Road near Oratia 
School, towards Waiatarua at approximately 7.30pm.  
Hopefully, she made it safely to her destination?  Perhaps 
she enjoys playing ‘Russian Roulette’… or fancies the idea 
of being front-page Herald News!

Our April 5 visit is to see the Tuberous Begonia collection of 
Alan Baldick.  The address is 13 Cromwell Street, Mt. Eden; 
and we should arrive at 1.00 pm.  Depending on the weather 
at the time, we may go on to the Parnell Rose Gardens and 
fi nd afternoon tea on the way back.  Ring Eileen on 814 9298 
for further information and car-pooling. 

Donated Table Walks
A $1300 macrocarpa picnic table, donated to the Arataki 
Visitor Centre by the Friends of Arataki, has been stolen.  
The incident took place under the watchful eye of video 
surveillance, which captured the culprits unbolting the 
table and tying it to their vehicle during early morning 
hours.  Police are following strong leads to track down 
those responsible.
The table was one of two, designed for wheelchair access and 
paid for with a grant from The Waitakere Licensing Trust. 
Vandalism and stolen property is on the increase at 
Waitakere Ranges’ parks and beaches.  Over $4000 worth 
of safety signs was stolen from Piha beach, then later found 
damaged.  Two toilets at Manukau Harbour beaches were 
hit by arsonists.
Arataki ranger Jonathan Gould is disappointed that money 
earmarked to improve parks and make them safe has to 
be spent on repairing broken or stolen items and cleaning 
up graffi ti.
The Regional Council may consider installing lockable gates 
at the visitor centre to keep the public out after hours.

EcoCity Gets Eco Smart

Prime Minister Helen Clark praised EnviroSmart™, an environmental business programme set to 
change the way New Zealand companies do business, at the programme’s launch recently. 

The EnviroSmart™ programme will focus on improving the environmental performance and resource 
use of over 500 businesses throughout the country.  It is based on an Auckland Region Pilot programme 
involving 58 businesses, 10 of which are local businesses currently sponsored by Waitakere City.

“I’m a great fan of what’s happening, it’s the way forward for advanced economies like ours,” The Prime 
Minister told the audience.
The fi ve-year, $3 million dollar EnviroSmart™ programme, to be delivered by Landcare Research, 
promises to benefi t both participants and New Zealand as a whole.  Businesses will sign up to reduce 
solid waste and use energy, water and raw materials effi ciently, as well as to produce and purchase 
environmentally sound products and services.
Waitakere City Council will be sponsoring twenty businesses over the next three years to become 
EnviroSmart™ businesses.  Council Project Manager, Cleaner Production, Kelly Taylor says it is an 
excellent way of ensuring local businesses get behind the EcoCity vision.

“The plan is to provide businesses with all the tools they need to gain a recognised environmental 
accreditation through a well-structured programme,” says Ms Taylor.  “Alto Plastics and Lisa’s Healthy 
Foods are two Waitakere companies already leading the way – they have been certifi ed to Enviro-
Mark®NZ Silver level.”
Other Waitakere companies on the pilot programme include Cremer Engineering (manufacturer of 
disability chair-lifts), Fumapest (pest control and personal hygiene), Future Cuisine, Huhtamaki New 
Lynn (plastics), Norcross Printing, Powder Coating 1988 Ltd., Tegel Foods and The Sellotape Company 
(adhesives).
Programme costs are shared between business participants and funding sponsors, including local and 
regional councils.  The Prime Minister said the initiative is “a fantastic example of thinking globally and 
acting locally“.  She said most businesses would like to be more environmentally friendly, but need 
the sort of guidance offered by the EnviroSmart™ programme to get them started.  “We have to act a 
lot more boldly on sustainability than we have been,” Helen Clark said.
For further information about the EnviroSmart™ programme, please visit the website at www.
envirosmart.co.nz or contact Kelly Taylor, Waitakere City Council Project Manager,  Cleaner Production, 
Ph 836-8000 Ext 8411 or kelly.taylor@waitakere.govt.nz

Playcentre Promoting Early Literacy
Playcentre has long been known for leading the way in early childhood education.  Playcentres have 
always been innovators, for example by introducing child-led play and maintaining high adult-child 
ratios long before they were common.  For nearly 60 years Playcentre has been nurturing young New 
Zealanders, supporting thousands of children and their families, while helping build communities. 
Find out more at our local Playcentre Open Day, run in co-operation with LIANZA (the Library and 
Information Association of New Zealand Aotearoa) and held at Massey Library & Leisure centre on 
the 25th of March.  Our theme is early literacy and the many ways it can be achieved.  Literacy and 
pre-literacy can occur in many places other than libraries, however.  Your Playcentres are expert 
at providing environments in which early literacy fl ourishes.  Your local Playcentres have plenty of 
resources promoting pre-reading skills.  Posters, books, games and jigsaws are full of examples of 
writing.  We promote discussion, singing and reading; using items like picture cards to explain how to 
do baking and how things work.  We write children’s names on their artwork (or help them write it if 
they’re older) and support them in seeing the possibilities ahead of them. 
Your local Auckland Playcentre Association is called Te Akoranga, and comprises of eleven centres 
spread around West Auckland.  Playcentre recognises the importance of education for all, and we 
continue to support thousands of children aged 0 to 6 years by developing education for the whole 
whaanau and  ‘growing’ healthy communities with our programmes.  Playcentre believes that parents 
are their children’s fi rst and most important educators.  To support this, Playcentre also offers free adult 
education in a variety of topics including parenting, health & safety, child development, and leadership.  
Every session offers the experience of personal growth, friendships and a sense of community for 
both parent & child.
We would love you to come and see how your preschoolers can learn with enjoyment through play 
and participation.  Our Open Day this year is based at Massey Library and Leisure centre on Saturday 
25th March from 10am to 12 midday.  Join in the fun and play with us!  For more information about 
our Open Day and your local Playcentres ring 838 8849, email: te.akoranga@paradise.net.nz or visit 
www.playcentre.org.nz

Roadwatch Report Les Duffi eld
An attempt to steal a vehicle on the 27th of February was 
probably thwarted by a steering wheel clamp.  What’s scary 
is, this attempt was between 6.00pm and 8.00pm.
Also, there was a spate of unconfi rmed burglaries in the 
general area.  
Both reports strengthen the fact that we need Neighbourhood 
Support schemes to give us an edge.

Letters to the Editor
Dear Editor 12/02/06
While driving to and from Piha on the weekend I noticed 
numerous clumps of ginger, now fl owering, along West 
Coast Rd; mostly before and past Bush Rd.  Some of these 
are probably on Council owned road verge, but I wondered 
if neighbouring property owners could help prevent spread 
by at least topping the fl ower heads.  Free ginger bags, you 
can put out with the rubbish collection, are available from 
Council by ringing the Call Centre 839 0400.
Cheers, Monique Davis

Dear Editor,
What is it going to take to get people off the couch and 
away from the TV?  I recently attended a Council-arranged 
meeting in OUR hall with reference to the proposed changes 
to the Ward Boundaries in this area, directly affecting us the 
residents.  I also attended the AGM in the same hall, to get 
more information on the Ratepayers & Residents Association 
- how they operate and what they do for us the residents.  
Where were all of you??
- A Worried Resident
Ed. Perhaps we’ll see everyone at the Autumn Festival.

On-site Waste Water Liaison Group
Meeting 28th February 2006.

Residents Info: Information pamphlet and letter 
was approved for distribution to all residents.  Letter 

includes ‘change of details’ form to ensure WCC records 
are up-to-date.
Draft Action Plan: (Plan for improving on-site waste water 
disposal).  Contains planned actions, time-line and costs for 
improvements over 10-year period.  Maximum extra funding 
available, infl ation taken into account, is $90,000.
Plan was not approved.  Only opposition was from Huia rep. 
as no money has been made available for a stage 2 of “Huia 
Demonstration Project”.  Rep. will have approval (or not) 
from her group for next meeting.  Budget allocation can not 
be adjusted for this so the only option, if agreed by group, 
is to re-allocate funds from other actions.
LIM Records :   L IM’s to be updated to inc lude 
recommendation that: a) intending purchaser to get septic 
tank checked before purchase. b) if a ‘high-tech’ system, 
check to ensure maintenance agreement is in place and 
regular checks are carried out. c) advise last pump-out 
report be accessed.
Water Quality Reports: These to be e-mailed to affected 
areas as soon as received (beach and stream areas).
By-Law Update: New by-law required by 1st July 2008.  
Draft required by November.  This group will continue to 
have input on this. 
- Jeanette
Ed. everyone should have received a guide on managing 
waste water from the council. 
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Eileen Powell    Garden Group

From the Editor Robin Essex From the President Dave Pocock

BRICKBATS  and BOUQUETS
Sponsored by the Fairy FlowerShop, 

423 Titirangi Road, Titirangi  Phone 817 3780

Fire Brigade Ian Ford

Rain Days Wettest Day Total Year to Date

Mountain Road 7 9th (4 mm) 15mm 127 mm

Brabant Road 11 284th (2 mm) 10mm 122 mm

Quinns Road 11 10th (4mm) 15mm 94 mm

Forest Hill Road 15 9th (6 mm) 12mm 120 mm

Auckland City 9mm 86 mm

Waiatarua Rainfall  (February 2006)

Following the recent WRRA elections, I fi nd myself sitting 
in the editor’s chair once again – a good time to review 

what this publication is all about.  The answer would surely 
have to be “community”.
The night Mayor Bob Harvey presented to Waiatarua ‘where 
the city is at and where it is going’, a huge penny dropped 
for me.  Suddenly, all those controversial letters to the 
Western Leader faded into insignifi cance.  As I see it, this 
man is guiding us through the re-invention of Waitakere 
City, based upon the beauty of our own precious Ranges.  
He talked about the transformation from “Edge City“ to 

”Eco-City”.  I heard the passion in his vision of creating a 
heart for this city, with beautiful public buildings and parks 
that will become a legacy for future generations.  What a 
gift to leave our grandkids eh?  
I remember years ago when we fl ed the Big Smoke to raise 
a family in Oamaru… I spent the fi rst few weeks taking 
artistic snapshots of all the amazing old ‘Oamaru stone’ 
buildings and the stunning public gardens.  My very young 
son (pushchair-ridden) took it all in nonchalantly, but I was 
in absolute awe of the architecture and design gifted by 
generations before.  
From Council level to the frontline of our very own little 
community, I see more of the same – people with vision & 
commitment who care about the environment and human 
relations.  These are folk willing to go that extra mile – the 
ones putting in ‘discretionary effort’ (a new term used for 
ideal employees).
What more could we ask for as residents of Waiatarua?  
We have a generous family who print this newsletter for 
free, a guy who goes out of his way to keep our roads safe, 
a playcentre to nurture our littlies, a man to inform us of 
how much rain falls and a drama group to entertain.  Our 
library keeps us literate, the Garden Group encourages green 
fi ngers, Neighbourhood Support watches over us, the Fire 
Brigade puts out our fi res & pulls us from wrecks and Arataki 
provides beautiful places to explore.  Every ‘letter to the 
editor’ received confi rms that people care, humanity is alive 
and we are all individuals with diverse but fertile views.

Hi all… What a month it has been - with Resource Consent matters, Ward Boundaries, the AGM, and 
The Fire Brigade Play.
I have had contact with concerned residents of Raroa Terrace about what would appear to be an anomaly.  
It would seem that resource consent has been granted to build a 5 metre x 5 metre garage on land 
designated as road reserve.  The residents have written to council and at this point a reply is awaited.  
We will monitor this, and look forward to a satisfactory result which I hope to report on next month.
The Council held an information meeting, regarding the proposed changes to Ward Boundaries for 
the current Waitakere Ward, in our Hall on the 14th of February.  I am pleased to say that this was the 
best-attended meeting of the four held.  Unfortunately, very few Waiatarua residents were among 
those numbers.  Although advertised in this newsletter and by the Waitakere City News, I counted 
(apart from committee members) fi ve residents.  Are the rest of us happy for somebody else to make 
decisions on our future for us?
The following week was our AGM - a successful night, although once again local residents conspicuous 
by there absence.  Apart from committee, there were seven.  If you are one of the many that did not 
attend these or other meetings we have held, I would like to know why there seems to be a lack of interest 
and would appreciate a phone call, e-mail or letter (anonymous if you wish).  At the AGM Mayor Bob 
Harvey gave an interesting and informative presentation on Waitakere City past, present and future; 
after which we all had the opportunity to ask him questions on various matters. 
We have an elected committee for 2006/2007, which is the 2005/2006 committee minus Molly 
Whittington and Jeannette Ziesler.  Molly and Jeannette stood down this year due to family commitments, 
and I thank them both sincerely for the valuable contribution they have made.  Both have agreed to 
complete projects that they are already involved in – Molly, the Autumn Festival; and Jeannette, the 
Wastewater Management committee.
As we lost two, gained none and we were already one short… we have a predicament in a number of 
areas.  Mainly: our constitution calls for a quorum of six at committee meetings.  With only a total of 
eight, we run the real risk of not reaching quorum which could mean non-meetings.  We now have eight 
people doing the workload of eleven, remembering that those eight are all on their third term and there 
are bound to be others not seek re-election in the future.  There is no new blood coming in to carry 
on or inject new ideas into the system.  I ask anybody who has even the slightest interest in joining us 
to give it serious thought.  I know the word “committees” conjures up horrible thoughts, but generally 
speaking we are a friendly bunch that has fun along the way.  It is not ALL political and in fact not all 
of the present committee get involved in the political side, as quite a large part of our involvement is 
socially orientated eg. Community Breakfast, Autumn Festival etc.  Anyway, don’t take my word for it.  
Phone any of the present or immediate past committee members for their thoughts.
On a happier note… the Fire Brigade held a three-night season to full houses of “Phone 1125J Greatest 
Hits”, in which yours truly played the part of a gay newspaper reporter.  It was a lot of fun!  The fi rst 
performance was put on for the United Fire Brigade Association conference, but they didn’t tell me 
until after I had agreed to play the gay reporter that the venue was a K Rd. transvestite nightclub.  Still, 
we survived.
That’s it for now.  Don’t forget the Autumn Festival.

A quiet month for the Fire Brigade - which is always good!  It’s our extra-curricular activities which 
are newsworthy.

Congratulations to Helen Longley, who won two of New Zealand’s twelve gold medals at last month’s 
World Firefi ghter Games in Hong Kong.  An outstanding effort!  Her events were squash and indoor 
rowing.
This week Kerry Chislett was the second Kiwi home in the Seattle Tower Stair Climb challenge in the 
USA.  His time for the trot up to the 69th fl oor was 16 min. 38 sec. - that’s in full fi refi ghting kit with 
breathing apparatus, and includes a stop to change cylinders.
And of course our play “Phone 1125J Greatest Hits” concluded after one performance for the United 
Fire Brigade Association conference and three nights at Waiatarua.  The venue for the UFBA show was 
changed at the last minute – to ‘Finale’ in K Rd.  A transvestite nightclub is certainly a bit of a change 
from our normal home.
Recent calls:  
8:41 pm, Thu 8 Mar – Scrub fi re, Lion Rock, Piha.  Handled by Piha crew.  This was apparently started 
by fi reworks.
12:52 am, Sun 12 Mar – Car and scrub fi re, Mountain Rd.  Not content with stealing a car and trashing it, 
these criminal masterminds found it necessary to back it into the bush before they torched it.  Fortunately 
there was only a 4 or 5 metre radius around it damaged.
Contacts:  Always phone 111 for fi res or other emergencies.  Otherwise contact Ian Ford (814 8871), 
Helen Longley (814 9855) or Karl Nuttall (814 8871).

The Arataki Rangers Roundup 
It is with considerable gratitude that we farewell our Student Ranger staff.  Over the summer months 
they have bolstered the ranks of the fi eld Rangers, assisting in a wide range of duties and gaining 
invaluable experience.
The Volunteer Celebration at Cascades Kauri was a great success with an excellent turnout enjoying 
the activities and lunch provided by the local Rangers. 
All major contract work is now completed at Rose Hellaby House and is well worth a visit.
The Education Programme is off the ground for another year with hundreds of excited students indulging 
in the variety of programmes on offer.  Any questions as to how your school can become involved may 
be directed to our Education Department on Ph: 817 0085.
In response to several tragic accidents involving fi shermen at our West Coast beaches earlier this year, 
the ARC is providing Rock Fishing Safety Advisors on select days at the most popular west coast beaches 
- to educate fi shers and demonstrate correct equipment.  On duty until Easter, it is hoped these advisors 
will have a positive infl uence on those most at risk.
Happy trails everyone.   Ka kite, The Arataki Rangers

The bouquets go this month to those two hardworking 
ladies, Molly and Jeannette, leaving the ranks of the WRRA 
committee  - for their special effort and contribution to 
the community.   

The editor would like to send the brickbat to a naive 
female hitchhiker, in the hope she might “wake up”.  Just 
after delivery of the last newsletter, this young lady was 
seen hitching a ride on West Coast Road near Oratia 
School, towards Waiatarua at approximately 7.30pm.  
Hopefully, she made it safely to her destination?  Perhaps 
she enjoys playing ‘Russian Roulette’… or fancies the idea 
of being front-page Herald News!

Our April 5 visit is to see the Tuberous Begonia collection of 
Alan Baldick.  The address is 13 Cromwell Street, Mt. Eden; 
and we should arrive at 1.00 pm.  Depending on the weather 
at the time, we may go on to the Parnell Rose Gardens and 
fi nd afternoon tea on the way back.  Ring Eileen on 814 9298 
for further information and car-pooling. 

Donated Table Walks
A $1300 macrocarpa picnic table, donated to the Arataki 
Visitor Centre by the Friends of Arataki, has been stolen.  
The incident took place under the watchful eye of video 
surveillance, which captured the culprits unbolting the 
table and tying it to their vehicle during early morning 
hours.  Police are following strong leads to track down 
those responsible.
The table was one of two, designed for wheelchair access and 
paid for with a grant from The Waitakere Licensing Trust. 
Vandalism and stolen property is on the increase at 
Waitakere Ranges’ parks and beaches.  Over $4000 worth 
of safety signs was stolen from Piha beach, then later found 
damaged.  Two toilets at Manukau Harbour beaches were 
hit by arsonists.
Arataki ranger Jonathan Gould is disappointed that money 
earmarked to improve parks and make them safe has to 
be spent on repairing broken or stolen items and cleaning 
up graffi ti.
The Regional Council may consider installing lockable gates 
at the visitor centre to keep the public out after hours.

EcoCity Gets Eco Smart

Prime Minister Helen Clark praised EnviroSmart™, an environmental business programme set to 
change the way New Zealand companies do business, at the programme’s launch recently. 

The EnviroSmart™ programme will focus on improving the environmental performance and resource 
use of over 500 businesses throughout the country.  It is based on an Auckland Region Pilot programme 
involving 58 businesses, 10 of which are local businesses currently sponsored by Waitakere City.

“I’m a great fan of what’s happening, it’s the way forward for advanced economies like ours,” The Prime 
Minister told the audience.
The fi ve-year, $3 million dollar EnviroSmart™ programme, to be delivered by Landcare Research, 
promises to benefi t both participants and New Zealand as a whole.  Businesses will sign up to reduce 
solid waste and use energy, water and raw materials effi ciently, as well as to produce and purchase 
environmentally sound products and services.
Waitakere City Council will be sponsoring twenty businesses over the next three years to become 
EnviroSmart™ businesses.  Council Project Manager, Cleaner Production, Kelly Taylor says it is an 
excellent way of ensuring local businesses get behind the EcoCity vision.

“The plan is to provide businesses with all the tools they need to gain a recognised environmental 
accreditation through a well-structured programme,” says Ms Taylor.  “Alto Plastics and Lisa’s Healthy 
Foods are two Waitakere companies already leading the way – they have been certifi ed to Enviro-
Mark®NZ Silver level.”
Other Waitakere companies on the pilot programme include Cremer Engineering (manufacturer of 
disability chair-lifts), Fumapest (pest control and personal hygiene), Future Cuisine, Huhtamaki New 
Lynn (plastics), Norcross Printing, Powder Coating 1988 Ltd., Tegel Foods and The Sellotape Company 
(adhesives).
Programme costs are shared between business participants and funding sponsors, including local and 
regional councils.  The Prime Minister said the initiative is “a fantastic example of thinking globally and 
acting locally“.  She said most businesses would like to be more environmentally friendly, but need 
the sort of guidance offered by the EnviroSmart™ programme to get them started.  “We have to act a 
lot more boldly on sustainability than we have been,” Helen Clark said.
For further information about the EnviroSmart™ programme, please visit the website at www.
envirosmart.co.nz or contact Kelly Taylor, Waitakere City Council Project Manager,  Cleaner Production, 
Ph 836-8000 Ext 8411 or kelly.taylor@waitakere.govt.nz

Playcentre Promoting Early Literacy
Playcentre has long been known for leading the way in early childhood education.  Playcentres have 
always been innovators, for example by introducing child-led play and maintaining high adult-child 
ratios long before they were common.  For nearly 60 years Playcentre has been nurturing young New 
Zealanders, supporting thousands of children and their families, while helping build communities. 
Find out more at our local Playcentre Open Day, run in co-operation with LIANZA (the Library and 
Information Association of New Zealand Aotearoa) and held at Massey Library & Leisure centre on 
the 25th of March.  Our theme is early literacy and the many ways it can be achieved.  Literacy and 
pre-literacy can occur in many places other than libraries, however.  Your Playcentres are expert 
at providing environments in which early literacy fl ourishes.  Your local Playcentres have plenty of 
resources promoting pre-reading skills.  Posters, books, games and jigsaws are full of examples of 
writing.  We promote discussion, singing and reading; using items like picture cards to explain how to 
do baking and how things work.  We write children’s names on their artwork (or help them write it if 
they’re older) and support them in seeing the possibilities ahead of them. 
Your local Auckland Playcentre Association is called Te Akoranga, and comprises of eleven centres 
spread around West Auckland.  Playcentre recognises the importance of education for all, and we 
continue to support thousands of children aged 0 to 6 years by developing education for the whole 
whaanau and  ‘growing’ healthy communities with our programmes.  Playcentre believes that parents 
are their children’s fi rst and most important educators.  To support this, Playcentre also offers free adult 
education in a variety of topics including parenting, health & safety, child development, and leadership.  
Every session offers the experience of personal growth, friendships and a sense of community for 
both parent & child.
We would love you to come and see how your preschoolers can learn with enjoyment through play 
and participation.  Our Open Day this year is based at Massey Library and Leisure centre on Saturday 
25th March from 10am to 12 midday.  Join in the fun and play with us!  For more information about 
our Open Day and your local Playcentres ring 838 8849, email: te.akoranga@paradise.net.nz or visit 
www.playcentre.org.nz

Roadwatch Report Les Duffi eld
An attempt to steal a vehicle on the 27th of February was 
probably thwarted by a steering wheel clamp.  What’s scary 
is, this attempt was between 6.00pm and 8.00pm.
Also, there was a spate of unconfi rmed burglaries in the 
general area.  
Both reports strengthen the fact that we need Neighbourhood 
Support schemes to give us an edge.

Letters to the Editor
Dear Editor 12/02/06
While driving to and from Piha on the weekend I noticed 
numerous clumps of ginger, now fl owering, along West 
Coast Rd; mostly before and past Bush Rd.  Some of these 
are probably on Council owned road verge, but I wondered 
if neighbouring property owners could help prevent spread 
by at least topping the fl ower heads.  Free ginger bags, you 
can put out with the rubbish collection, are available from 
Council by ringing the Call Centre 839 0400.
Cheers, Monique Davis

Dear Editor,
What is it going to take to get people off the couch and 
away from the TV?  I recently attended a Council-arranged 
meeting in OUR hall with reference to the proposed changes 
to the Ward Boundaries in this area, directly affecting us the 
residents.  I also attended the AGM in the same hall, to get 
more information on the Ratepayers & Residents Association 
- how they operate and what they do for us the residents.  
Where were all of you??
- A Worried Resident
Ed. Perhaps we’ll see everyone at the Autumn Festival.

On-site Waste Water Liaison Group
Meeting 28th February 2006.

Residents Info: Information pamphlet and letter 
was approved for distribution to all residents.  Letter 

includes ‘change of details’ form to ensure WCC records 
are up-to-date.
Draft Action Plan: (Plan for improving on-site waste water 
disposal).  Contains planned actions, time-line and costs for 
improvements over 10-year period.  Maximum extra funding 
available, infl ation taken into account, is $90,000.
Plan was not approved.  Only opposition was from Huia rep. 
as no money has been made available for a stage 2 of “Huia 
Demonstration Project”.  Rep. will have approval (or not) 
from her group for next meeting.  Budget allocation can not 
be adjusted for this so the only option, if agreed by group, 
is to re-allocate funds from other actions.
LIM Records :   L IM’s to be updated to inc lude 
recommendation that: a) intending purchaser to get septic 
tank checked before purchase. b) if a ‘high-tech’ system, 
check to ensure maintenance agreement is in place and 
regular checks are carried out. c) advise last pump-out 
report be accessed.
Water Quality Reports: These to be e-mailed to affected 
areas as soon as received (beach and stream areas).
By-Law Update: New by-law required by 1st July 2008.  
Draft required by November.  This group will continue to 
have input on this. 
- Jeanette
Ed. everyone should have received a guide on managing 
waste water from the council. 
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Competition rules
• ‘Adult or family’ means that adult and family entries will be judged together as one category.
• ‘Child’ is 12years and under 
• Garden produce must be grown in Waiatarua (we’re lenient with boundaries but no tomatoes from Nana’s in Henderson 

or pumpkins from Uncle Joe’s in Kumeu etc.)
• Baking categories may be taste-tested by judges and afterwards will be auctioned off by silent auction (all proceeds to Hall 

Tables).

Come to the Waiatarua Autumn Festival 
When?  This Sunday, the 26th of March!

Are you entering a competition?  If so, remember to bring your entry to the Hall (911 West Coast Rd), between 8.00am and 
10.00am on Sunday morning.  The Festival opens at 10.00am and the Hall will close for judging at 10.30am.  Fill out the entry 
form on the back page or make your own.  There is a gold coin (adults) or silver coin (children 12yrs and under) fee for each 
entry, and the money will go towards new tables for the Hall. 

Competitions:
GARDENING:
3 varieties home-grown fruit 
and/or veg (Adult or family; child)
3 home-grown fl owers all the 
same variety (Adult or family; child)
Largest Pumpkin by weight
(Adult or family; child)
Tallest sunfl ower 
(under 5yrs; 5 - 12yrs)
Largest diameter sunfl ower
(under 5yrs; 5 - 12yrs)

BAKING:
3 scones (open individual)
Sponge cake (open individual)
Bloke’s chocolate cake (no age limit)
Kid’s plate of biscuits 
(under 5yrs; 5 – 8yrs; 9 – 12yrs) 
Home brew ginger beer 
(open individual or family)
CRAFTS:
Homemade card and envelope (under 5yrs; 5 - 8yrs; 8 - 12yrs; adult)
Needlework (hand or machine, up to 500mm X 500mm) (child; adult)
Decorated egg (under 9 yrs; 9 - 12yrs)

Local Female Firefi ghter Brings Home Two Gold

Waiatarua’s deputy chief fi re offi cer, Helen Longley, returned home from last month’s 
World Firefi ghters Games in Hong Kong with two of New Zealand’s twelve gold medals, 

one for indoor rowing and the other for squash (masters).  This is the second time Helen has 
taken part in these international competitions, and she plans to attend the 2008 games in 
Liverpool.  It was 2004 at Sheffi eld where she picked up ‘a silver’ for squash. 
Helen says she has only visited Hong Kong on one other occasion for a very short period, in 
transit.  This time around she “met lots of people, had fun and enjoyed sightseeing”.
Helen has been a member of the Waiatarua Fire Brigade for 10½ years, initially joining 
when the brigade was short of volunteers.  She says her thoughts then were… ‘This could 
be interesting’.
Helen’s full-time employment at Longley Printing keeps her busy, but she still manages to 
dedicate four or fi ve hours a week to the fi re brigade and spends extra time keeping fi t on 
the squash court.
Since its conception in 1990, with New Zealand hosting the fi rst, World Firefi ghters Games take place bi-annually.  They are 
designed to provide fi refi ghters from all around the world with an opportunity to share experiences and fortify comradeship.  
The games are widely regarded in the fi refi ghting community as mini Olympics, where like-minded people are able to meet 
and compete.  At least fi fty sports/games are available ranging from a variety of track & fi eld and ball game competitions, 
to specialist activities.  
Helen Longley is quick to shed the limelight and mention that Angela Munroe from Otahuhu also brought home gold, in 
‘Toughest Firefi ghter Alive’ (women’s division).
And let’s not forget Kerry Chislett was the second Kiwi home in Seattle’s Tower Stair Climb challenge in the USA.  His time for 
the trot up to the 69th fl oor was 16 minutes and 38 seconds - in full fi refi ghting kit with breathing apparatus.
- Thanks guys and gals, for an amazing effort; and for putting us on the map!  Ed.

Five Candidates to Stand for Waitakere Ward
Nominations have been received from fi ve candidates to stand in the Waitakere Ward by-election to be held from Thursday 
30 March to 12 noon on Friday 21 April 2006, under the First-Past-the-Post Electoral system by postal vote.  Nominations have 
now closed.   The candidates are: Carl Harding (For A Fresh Start), June Kearney (Independent), Christine Shepherd 
(Independent), Gary Stewart (Independent) and Denise Yates (Independent).
“Candidates’ profi les will be sent out with voting papers between Thursday 30 March and Wednesday 5 April 2006,” says 
Darryl Griffi n, the Electoral Offi cer for Waitakere City Council.
Preliminary Residential and Ratepayer Electoral Rolls closed at 5pm on Nomination Day, 2 March 2006. Electors enrolling 
after this date will be entitled to apply to the Waitakere City Council Electoral Offi cer, at the Civic Centre, 6 Waipareira 
Avenue for a Special Vote, during normal offi ce hours from Tuesday 28 March 2006 until the close of poll at noon on Friday 
21 April 2006.
Get information about the Waitakere by-election: Call 0800 ENROL NOW (0800 36 76 56) - Visit the Elections Website  www.
elections.org.nz - Phone the Council’s 24-hour call centre 839 0400
All correspondence should be addressed to: Darryl Griffi n,  Electoral Offi cer, Waitakere City Council, Private Bag 93 109, 
Henderson, Waitakere City.

Advertising and Community Notices
Commercial advertisements are welcome and can 
be arranged by contacting Korstiaan Prins via Email 
korprins@xtra.co.nz or phone 814 1850.
Community Notices are free to fi nancial members 
2006, January to December.  Any queries about 
membership can be answered by phoning the 
treasurer - Rod Maunder on 814 1831

Handyman Services
- Many years experience
- Any work considered
- No Job too small

Contact Les on 814 1130

The names of our current co-ordinators are listed below.  If 
you haven’t been approached yet and would like to belong 
to one of these groups, give the co-ordinator a call.

Neighbourhood Support

Denis Graham
Atarua Gardens 814-9706

Ross & Kath Mullins
330 Forest Hill Road 814-9402+Fax

Jenny McGee
886 West Coast Road

814-9954
jenny.mcgee@xtra.
co.nz

Margaret/Paddy 
Marshall
19 Raroa Terrace

814-9859

Sandy McConnell
550 Scenic Drive 814 9962

For more information about
Neighbourhood Support

take a look at the website at www.ns.org.nz

• consultation & medical treatment
• surgery
• radiology (X-rays)
• ECG
• measuring & monitoring blood pressure
• dental services (ultrasonic scaler & 
 micromotor)

• microchipping
• housecalls
• selected Pet Foods & requirements
• easy parking

Hours: Mon-Fri  8.30 - 6.30pm
  Saturday  9am - 12noon

Phone  818 4104  for an appointment

WEST COASTWEST COASTWEST COAST

Veterinary Clinic - 546 West Coast Road, Oratia

Copy needs to be in the hands of The Editor,
by WEDNESDAY 12th APRIL, 2006

Robin Essex, 13 Bendalls Lane, Waiatarua. 
Phone 814 1850 - E-MAIL: robsx@free.net.nz

MARCH - APRIL NEWSLETTERThe WRRA Committee would like to thank

Longley Printing Co. Ltd.
29 Bruce McLaren Rd Henderson - Ph. 837 0729

for their support in printing this publication.

Cafe/Restaurant

Great menu selection
Magnifi cent views

Open Thursday to Sunday
for Lunch and Dinner

Brunch Saturday and Sunday

Ph 814-9622
573 Scenic Drive, Waiatarua
www.waitakereestate.co.nz

Thinking of Selling?
General enquiries and after hours 

appointments are my pleasure.

Michelle Stanborough
Sales & Marketing Consultant

 Res: 814 9707
 Mob: 021 605 996

LOVE REALTY LTD. MREINZ A MEMBER OF THE
HARCOURTS GROUP

LAWN MOWING: - Local, Reliable.  Phone Eric 837 2333.

Advantages of being a WRRA member?

Show your membership card at the following 
businesses for a 10% discount

(does not apply to already discounted or sale items).

Glen Eden Landscape Supplies
293 West Coast Rd. Ph: 818 6129

Elevations Café
12.00pm till late - Scenic Drive Ph: 814 1919 

(applies to max 2 adults per visit)

Colourplus Paint & Wallpaper
Glenmall, Glen Eden Ph: 818 8263
Elkes Wine and Food Market

113 Sturges Rd. (Sat 10.00am-5.00pm)

ATARUA GARDENS BED & BREAKFAST:  No room for your 
out of town visitors. Phone Carol or Denis on 814 – 9706 
for quality accommodation at an affordable price.

OTIMAI: - Events and training centre is available for hire 
(Guides Auckland) and is open to view by appointment.  
Please phone Cherie and Graham to view 814 9992 or 638 
9060 for bookings.
THE ORATIA COMMUNITY CHURCH : On the corner of Parker 
& West Coast Roads.   Activities - Bible Study and Prayer 
Group:  Tuesdays 1.00pm. - Fellowship (trips, meetings 
etc.):  2nd Thursdays of each month.
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The Waiatarua Community Hall  

For booking enquiries phone
Michelle Stanborough on 814 9707

The Waiatarua Community Hall is available for corporate 
functions and meetings.  The hall is in very good condition 
with a new kitchen and new comfortable chairs and has 

an idyllic bush setting.  

LIMITED

Over 25 years experience providing powerful, 
cost effective and successful print solutions. 
FREE CONSULTATIONS AND FRIENDLY ADVICE

Services include: new business start ups, logos,
invitations, menus, brochures, business cards, trade
shows, newspaper and magazine advertisements.
In fact anything that can be printed can be done!

Ph 814 9796. Email bizart@xtra.co.nz

15%
DISCOUNT
for WAIATARUA

AND ORATIA
RESIDENTS

   Flair For Music ?
Recording studio available

Compose and record your own CD
for any age / any style.

Lessons available for drums, bass, guitar,
audio engineering, computer setups, advice 

and more.

Phone David on 814 1144
or email peace@ihug.co.nz

CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENT:  - Kenneth Smith from the 
Waitakere Methodist Parish will be leading a series of 
Lenten Studies on Tuesdays, March 21 & 28 and April 4 
& 11, between 1.00pm and 2.30pm in Oratia Combined 
Church hall.  All welcome.

WESTERN QUILTERS CIRCLE ANNUAL SHOW: -Kelston 
Community Centre.  March 24 -26, 10.00am – 4.00pm.  
Entry $3.00

Library Report
New this month: 
‘Three Cheers for Inventors’ – this is a great book.  
Supposedly meant for children, but I thoroughly 
enjoyed sharing it with our grandchildren.
‘The Unknown Soldier’ by Neil Hanson.  This is the 
story of a British, American and German soldier and 
how the concept of the grave of the Unknown Soldier 
came to be.
‘The Night Watch’ by Sarah Waters (author of Tipping 
the Velvet).  This book is set in wartime Britain.
Plus new books by James Paterson, Bryce Courtney, 
Karen Robards & Joanne Trollope to name a few.
Come in and see us or reserve on-line jaws@clear.
net.nz
New Residents Guide: If you are a recent arrival in 
Waiatarua and would like a copy of this, please call 
into the library, 911 West Coast Rd. or ring 8141999.
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